SURFSIDE COLONY LTD

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MONTHLY MEETING

SURFSIDE COLONY OFFICE

TUESDAY, August 11, 2009

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  K.C. Coultrup Vice President and meeting chairman, Steve Wiles, Darlene Cahoon and Sandra Redding

GUESTS PRESENT: Chressa James, Sandra Thompson and Rich Pearson 

KC Coultrup called the meeting to order at 6:37 pm and recognized a quorum.

MOTION: by KC Coultrup to approve the July 14, 2009 meeting minutes as written

Second by: Sandra Redding

Vote: Unanimous

Motion: Carried

SHAREHOLDER INPUT:  Sandra Thompson A86 addressed the Board regarding fireworks being set off in the Colony and on the beach last Friday evening.  She indicated the police were called and responded to the one-week renters setting off the fireworks.  Mrs. Thompson had spoken to the homeowner and received a denial of the problem.  The Board agreed the homeowner is responsible for the renters and a new form be developed to gather information on the renter in case of these instances and emergencies.  A one-page Colony rules synopsis should also be developed to hand to the renters.  The Board discussed the homeowners coming into the office to get weekly parking passes and at that time requiring the homeowner to fill out a form regarding their renter.
COLONY FINANCES REPORT BY K.C. COULTRUP: The Board reviewed the Profit and Loss statement and asked for comparison to last July.  There was a discussion on how best to compare to last year and if the Colony is on budget.

PRIVATE NETWORK: Dave Bridges is working on the network and configuring the office and maintenance building computers.  Ms. James will email all Board members the login to use the Colony network.  Community Services agreed to pay for the network up to $3,900.  $1,760 has been invoice thus far.  Mr. Coultrup agreed to meet with Mr. Bridges to ensure the completion of the network.

SAND REPLENISHMENT: The dredger is still being repaired and should be back by the end of August.  The project is expected to be completed by the end of October.  Surfside Colony is responsible to pay 3% of 16% of the total project cost.
FRONT GATE PROJECT PROPOSAL: Marshall Innins is working on the drawings to send to the City and Coastal Commission.   He has requested the property tax bill that shows Surfside owns the front entrance area.

COLONY DRAINAGE: The Board is still looking into new French drain options including French drain extensions at the easements.  JR Haskett is to give the Colony a quote on installation of the new French drains.

COLONY WATER BILL:  The water bill is very high.  Manson Co. is using Colony water and has offered to pay for it.  They are filling 1000-gallon tanks.  Ms. James will ask Mr. Evans to talk to Manson about paying their share of the bill.
BEACH CLEANING:  The beach-cleaning machine has been purchased and is up and running

SLURRY & ASPHALT:  The resurfacing of the Colony asphalt will be scheduled for the fall.  Sections will be blocked off at a time.  Patching will be done.  The parking lot will be slurred, cracks filled and striped.

TAX DISTRICTS: 

Storm Water

· John Kriss wants the Surfside Board to know there are a lot of rocks buried under the sand in front of many of the homes therefore putting the A Row drainage system in front of the A Row homes may be more difficult than originally thought

· They received a letter from the County saying they cannot increase their reserves more than they had in excess the year before

· They okayed the increased amount from Jones Cahl, asked for a written response to Board request and they said they would be sure to give a copy of their minutes.  Ms. James has already invoiced them for the added amount ($6,557.96)

Comm Services

· Wildan Financial Services is the company that puts the Com Services $160 on the property tax bill

· They will send the tax district a list of all current assessments

· Asked if the percentage given to the tax district was based on the actual taxes received in Surfside, John K said yes but Christine said it is based on the total pool of money in the county

· They will also check to see the actual percentage received by Com Services

· Surfside properties does not pay the $160

ANNUAL SHAREHOLDER MEETING:  The meeting went well in the new location in front of B68.  The Board agreed the pop-ups were adequate and a money saver over the tent usually used.  Mrs. Redding indicated she and Ms. James had gone over the Board member election votes to confirm the vote’s cast.  She also indicated she and Ms James had had a meeting to discuss the pros and cons of the procedure used this meeting and had prepared a file to refer to next year.  

POTLUCK: A discussion ensued regarding the potluck and some potential changes to it in the future.  Having the party on a Saturday rather than a Sunday was considered.  Moving the Annual Meeting to Saturday was also discussed.  Changing the start time of the annual meeting to later in the day and starting the party earlier was also considered.  There was a consensus that there should be a Colony party each year of some sort.  There needs to be more advertising to ensure a good turnout and renter participation.
SUNSET BEACH ANNEXATION:  Mr. Coultrup reported that he and Mrs. Redding had attended the Seal Beach City Council Meeting dealing with the Sunset Beach Annexation.  There was a report from the city staff to the council, which was incomplete.  There was a hope to financially break even if Seal Beach were to Annex Sunset Beach; however there was a need for more investigation into the financial aspects of the annex.  There were many unanswered questions.  Sunset Beach residents indicated their desire to join with Seal Beach rather than Huntington Beach.  Mr. Coutrup addressed the Council and indicated Surfside was not taking a position as yet but needed more information.  The Council voted 5 to 0 to accept the report given and file it.
STREET LIGHTS: Ms. James is coordinating sample lights to put on one C Row lamppost with a down deflector of light.  

NEW BUSINESS: Mrs. Redding indicated she was working on getting the plaque put up to acknowledge the donations to the playground.  She will send out a final list of contributors in the newsletter, and then obtain the plaque.  There is approximately $900 available to spend on the plaque.

A letter was received from Pam Macdonald regarding the Phillips St. sign being too small to see from Pacific Coast Highway.  Ms. James will contact Cal Trans to request a larger sign.  She will also ask about a new sign at Seal Beach Blvd and Pacific Coast Highway that was damaged, in a windstorm months ago.

The Board then discussed the parking of over-size trucks in the Colony and the restrictions of same.  There is a length restriction in the Colony rules, 6.5 ft. X 18 ft. Ms. James was asked to get a list of offenders and Mr. Coultrup will send letters to the residents.  It was agreed that notices would be placed on trucks longer than the regulation.  It was agreed that a board member would meet with parking enforcement to determine the options available.

Some residents leave their trash cans out after trash day and it was agreed that a sticker would be developed to place on the cans asking the resident to place them in their side yards within 24 hours of trash day.

Mrs. Redding wanted to reiterate that it is the Board’s position that dogs are not allowed on the beach and should be on leashes in the Colony in accordance with local laws. There have been several incidents of dog bites in the Colony.

There has been littering of cigarette butts outside B81.  Ms James will send a letter to the resident.

As there was no further business brought forward, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sandra Redding, Board Secretary

Next Board Meeting September 8, 2009

